
インタナショナル･ナパサ(２０２４年５月７日) 

 

1) Today's first news is about theft incidents that occurred in Hiratsuka city in 

March 2024. Totally 34 cases of bicycle thefts occurred in Hiratsuka City. They 

occurred in almost every town in Hiratsuka City. In particular, 6 cases occurred 

in Yaezaki Cho, 5 cases each in Tamura, 3 cases in Amanuma and 2 cases in 

Beniya Cho. There have been cases of bicycles being stolen while parked on the 

premises of residences. Also, there have been cases of bicycles being stolen even if 

they were locked. When you park your bicycle, we recommend that you use a 

wire-type lock that is sold at home centers, and so on. There were 8 cases of 

motorcycle thefts in Hiratsuka City. 2 cases in Higashi-shinndo, 2 cases in 

Higashi-nakahara. 

When you park your motorcycle, we recommend that you use an anti-theft lock in 

addition to the normal lock. 

 

2) Next is the information on the Aozora Ichiba “Sun Sun Marche” which means 

Blue Sky Market. 

It will be held at Shona Kaigan Beach Park in Takahamadai, Hiratsuka City 

from 10:00 am to 2:00pm on Sunday, May 12th, 2024. Many kinds of handmade 

accessories and various tasty food at kitchen trucks are available. 

Free Parking. For further information, please call at 0463-31-7211. 

 

3) The next is the announcement of the match schedule of Shonan Bellmare at 

Lemon Gas Stadium. 

Shonan Bellmare will face FC Machida Zelvia on Saturday, May 11th. The game 

starts at 3 p.m. The admission tickets for unreserved seats are 2,500 yen for 

adults, and 900 yen for elementary, junior high, and high school students. 

Same-day purchases are an additional 500 yen. 

 

4) The following is a notice of vaccination against Streptococcus pneumoniae for 

the elderly. 

Streptococcus pneumoniae causes serious diseases such as bronchitis and 

pneumonia, so preventive vaccination is important. People who are 60 years old 

and older should take the vaccination at a medical institution in Hiratsuka City. 

The cost is about 3,000 yen. If you have any questions regarding this matter, 

please contact the Health Division at 0463-55-2111. 


